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At the time of writing this, the 49ers are still winning, the Warriors

are getting ready for a playoff run, and THE RAIN HAS STOPPED!

I know many of us in the neighborhood had some flooding issues

as did some of the local businesses. Our warehouse on Delaware

(Meyer Plumbing) had 4 inches of water come through on New

Year’s Eve, leaving quite the mess. Hopefully nobody had any

serious, major damage. We should try to make an extra effort to

patronize any San Mateo businesses struggling because of water

damage whenever we can.

As mentioned last month, the annual dues were raised to $432 a

year. I am pleased to report that as of today, over 50% of our

residents have paid their dues. THANK YOU!

At the last meeting, we established a Cabana Management

Committee to help decide on some of the remaining details of

getting our new Cabana up and running when it’s ready (furniture,

fixtures, etc.) as well as to establish the rules, regulations and

processes for operating our new building . Anyone wishing to be a

part of this group should contact Denise Iskander at

denise_iskander@yahoo.com/

The next meeting of the Board will be on Wednesday, February 8th

at 7PM. Zoom instructions will be sent out ahead of time. Hope to

see you there!

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Recognized as one of the world’s finest piano ensembles,
the Trio con Brio Copenhagen’s multifaceted members are
not only performing artists who tour extensively, but also
esteemed recording artists, artistic directors and
educators. The Trio appears regularly at the world’s
leading venues and concert series, including Carnegie
Hall, Lincoln Center, Wigmore Hall, Berlin’s Pierre Boulez-
Saal, the Concertgebouw and many more. Trio con Brio is
a recipient of the Carl Nielsen and Anne Marie Carl-Nielsen
Award, one of Denmark’s most prestigious prizes.
Trio con Brio Copenhagen is a fusion of two overlapping
“musical pairs”: two sisters, violinist Soo-Jin Hong and
cellist Soo-Kyung Hong, are from South Korea; pianist
Jens Elvekjaer, Soo-Kyung’s spouse, is from Den

Where: San Mateo Main Library, Oak Room
When:  3:00 PM - 4:00 PM

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

.
Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://sanmateopublic.libcal.com/event/10205295?hs=a
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, February 8, 2023
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Megan Sandoval

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Christina Saenz

vii. President – Steve Strauss

5. New Business

6. Old Business

i. Cabana Renovation Update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://sanmateopublic.libcal.com/event/10205295?hs=a
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:03PM.  Board Members in attendance were Steve Strauss – President, Christina
Saenz – Social Director, Steve Muller - Pool Maintenance, Rich Neve - Civics Director, and Roland Bardony – Parks Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the November 2nd minutes
were approved.

November operating expenses $10,400.
Cash in the operating account is $81,800.
Cash reserve and cabana fund account is $472,700.
No dues were collected in November.
 A total of 477 Members have paid for the special assessment in full. Six members are making monthly payments and 6 in
collections. Total special assessments collected in November was $300.00.
Finances are in great shape.

City council elections were very close, which shows how important it is to vote.
We have 3 new council members.

                      Rob Newsom - District 3
Lisa Diaz Nash – District 4

                      Adam Loraine – District 5
There is still an ongoing debate about who will be Mayor.

December 17th will be our holiday lighting contest.  There will be no cash prize therefore anyone can be judged, including
Members of the Board and winners from the previous year. Snowmen will be handed out that night.  There will be a hayride
as well to take residents around the neighborhood to see the lights. Volunteers are needed to drive. It will start at 6:00pm at
Christina’s house, 1068 Fiesta Drive. Please bring treats to Christina’s house as well. The money we would have given to the
winner will be made as a donation in the winner's name.

The trees along Bermuda will be trimmed this week by the city.
The fence by the tennis courts has been fixed.
Once the weather is better the wood chips in the kiddie park will be replaced.
The wind screen at the tennis courts needs replacing and will be taken care of in January.

Nothing to report.

Let’s light up the neighborhood for the holidays.

Our dues have not been raised since 2015. The pandemic as well as prices going up has made it necessary to raise our yearly
membership dues. After a brief discussion the motion was made to raise the annual HOA dues to $432.00. A motion duly made and
seconded and approved by all Board Members, raising the annual Fiesta Gardens dues to $432.00 starting January 1st, 2023, was
approved.

Due to work conflicts, on January 1st Naresh will be stepping down as Vice President.
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:04PM.  Board Members in attendance were
Steve Strauss - President, Christina Saenz – Vice president, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations, Megan Sandoval – Social Director,
Rich Neve – Civics Director, and Roland Bardony -- Park Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the minutes of the December 7th
meeting were approved.

$13,700 in our operating account after transferring $60,000 to reserve/cabana account. The surplus was mainly from the
2022 collections of past due accounts.
We paid out $10,400 in the month of December.
We have $527,700 in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.
Zero was collected in dues for the month of December. To date a total of $201,960 has been collected in dues, which is
102% of the expected total.
$100.00 more was collected in special assessments for the month of December.  So far 478 Members have paid the special
assessment.  There are 5 making monthly payments and 6 are in collections.
Dues envelopes will be sent out this week.
There will be a full audit of our finances this year. We will aim for February.

Rich Hedges our 5th council member, has been appointed; he has served on SMUHA and has a lot of experience. Our new
Mayor is Amourence Lee. Our new Deputy Mayor is Lisa Diaz Nash.
With the recent flooding issues just a reminder that you can sign up at the City website to receive email updates.
Would like to see more communication within our community from the HOA via email as well.
If you have pictures and/or information regarding the flooding in our neighborhood, please send it to Rich at
civic@fiestagardenshoa.com and he will forward it to the city.  They will be looking at what and where things happened.

In February we will be doing a “Spread the Love Initiative”. It will include letters to the elderly and a donation to an animal
shelter.  More information to come.
A full itinerary for the year will be coming soon.

The park flooded and much of the mulch washed out. Scapes cleaned up the mess and put a lot of the bark back. There is
enough tanbark, and the kiddy park is safe for children.
We will look into the possibility of residents returning the sand from used sandbags back to the corporation yard rather than
just throwing it away.
We will look into getting more permanent metal garbage cans for the parks, rather than plastic.

The cabana is moving along. Trenching is being back filled and final inspection will be done soon. Outdoor showers are being
installed; countertops will be done soon as well. PG&E will be complete with engineering by the end of January.  Hopefully, we will
be put in the queue soon to have the work finished. Once we get the power from PG&E, we will be able to open the cabana. We will
know more once engineering is done.

. There will be a surplus
of $15,000 at the end of 2023 which will go into our reserves. Once the cabana is fully operational, we will need to do a reserve study,
after which we will know what we will need to put away each year. You can see a copy of the 2023 budget on our website as well as
in the Bee.

Don’t forget our brick fundraiser!  Check out our website for more information.  You can see a sample brick at the pool when you
look through the viewing window.
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The pump room was flooded. The pumps are being worked on and we will see what we can do in the future to prevent any
type of flooding of that area. Not in attendance

We will be updating our website.
Looking into an HOA App. Most are pretty expensive, usually around $5.00 per household monthly. Research is still going on.

Welcome our new Social Director Megan Sandoval.
Happy new year to everyone.

PG&E has started design work and we are hoping it will be done soon. With the storms they are running significantly behind.
Landscaping will start soon. Flashing and trim are being painted.
We need a Phase II committee to help figure out all the fine details, furniture, cabana rules, ice maker, mats etc., etc. If you would like
to join this committee, please contact Denise Iskander at denise_iskander@yahoo.com.

None

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday February 1st at 7pm. The meeting was adjourned at 7:43pm.
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